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Well it sure is a strange old world that we are living in at the moment. Despite 
the challenges we all currently face I am happy to say that the Wandong 
Primary School community have embraced the challenge head on.  
 
I asked some of our student leaders what they were enjoying about learning 
from home and here’s what they said:  
Charlie: “what I’ve enjoyed is getting to stay home and spend more time 
with my family. WhenI’ve finished my learning tasks, I get to do all the stuff I 
would usually do on the weekends.” 
Riley: “The things that I like the most are working on my computer more 
than I would in class.  Sometimes I get to finish early because I’ve got all my 
work done, and I get to play tennis during my breaks.” 
 
It is a wonderful feeling to know that our students can continue with their 
learning whilst helping keep our community safe.  
 
Exciting things have been happening back at school whilst the yard has been 
empty. Parents and students will be excited to hear that concreters have 
been busy laying paths to make moving around the school even safer. Not 
only that, Mrs Morrow was successful in gaining a grant to fix the drainage 
which was causing water to pool on the oval. We look forward to further 
improvements to our facilities as we hopefully move out of this current Covid 
19 pandemic.  
 
Anzac day is always a special event at Wandong Primary School and this 
year was no different. An ANZAC service was posted online involving the 
school leadership team, school captains, sports captains and SRC captains. 
It was a unique experience for all who took part. If you would like to view the 
school service visit https://youtu.be/uKvnHgpNOgM  
 
An important message to our Foundation 2021 families:  
Given our current climate we have postponed our first Open Day mornings 
and evenings. However, we are keen to have a phone conversation with any 
questions that you might have. Please phone the Principal, Kelly Morrow on 
57871232. The information packs have a set of enrolment forms in them and 
we are urging families to forward their enrolment forms as soon as possible 
once they have made a decision. We are hoping that our special information 
evening for those families already enrolled will go ahead on Monday 22nd 

https://youtu.be/uKvnHgpNOgM


June with school readiness expert Dot Deviny. We urge you to follow our 
official school Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/WandongPS/  
 
Keep smiling  
Rachael Williamson  
STEM Specialist, Wandong Primary School 
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